BOARD OF SELECTMEN
TUESDAY, AUGUST 25, 2015

The regular meeting for the Board of Selectmen convened at 7:00 p.m. in the conference room in the Town Office Building at 110 Main Street. In attendance were Edward S. Harrison and John R. Morrell. Dr. Richard M. Smith was absent. Also present were Town Administrator Evan Brassard and the media.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Acceptance of Meeting minutes:
Mr. Harrison made a motion to accept the meeting minutes for August 11, 2015 – open session. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was so VOTED.
Tree House Brewery 5k Proposal:
Lauren Lanier and Kim Goodreau, representing Tree House Brewery, approached the Board of Selectmen. Ms. Lanier explained they are here tonight seeking permission to host a 5k (which is about 3.1 miles) road race, starting and ending at the brewery. They are also seeking a one-day liquor license from 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. on Sunday October 4th, with an on-line registration.
Ms. Lanier explained the course for the road race as follows: beginning at the brewery at 162 East Hill Road, going down East Hill Road and crossing the intersection of East Hill Road and Munn Road, down to the cul-de-sac by Conant Brook Reservoir, taking a left onto the first trail there, running down through the trail about a mile, back out onto Munn Road, take a left up Munn Road, taking a right back onto East Hill Road and finish at the brewery.
Ms. Lanier said they are aware Conant Brook Dam is under the guidance of the Army Corp. of Engineers and they have spoken with Keith who forwarded her to Brenna who upon speaking with stated she will send Ms. Lanier a special permit application, and if all goes well, will give them permission to use that area for their 5k race.
Mr. Morrell noted his paperwork states Police Chief Kozloski gives his blessing to the proposed route. Ms. Lanier noted she has also been in touch with Mr. Brassard who has been very helpful as well.

Ms. Goodreau noted they will also hire an officer as well, just as they did with their recent anniversary event.

Ms. Lanier stated all their staff is TIPs certified, with the exception of a few new employees who will be TIPs certified by the date of this event, on October 4th.

Ms. Lanier explained this will be a 21 plus event. Any registered runner that has a race bib, will after the race, have the option of having one pint of beer. Bibs will be numbered by a Tree House staff member so they will be able to keep track of who has had a pint, so no one receives more than one.

Ms. Lanier stated the Town of Monson and the neighbors of Tree House Brewery on East Hill Road have been wonderful, and Tree House Brewery is very happy to be here in town. One hundred percent of the net profit from the 5k road race will go to the Town; i.e. the Open Pantry, Arts Council; etc., leaving it up to the Board of Selectmen to dole out as they see fit, through the Gifts to the Town Account.

Ms. Goodreau noted they will also be purchasing special event insurance specific for this type of event, along with the required additional liquor coverage insurance.

Mr. Morrell made a motion to approve the 5k race for Tree House Brewery and the one-day liquor license, with the stipulation the $50 fee and proof of insurance is received, on October 4th from 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Mr. Harrison seconded and it was so VOTED.
Mr. Morrell and Mr. Harrison thanked Tree House Brewery, Ms. Goodreau, and Ms. Lanier for the donation to the town.

Hall of Fame Funding Request:
Jim Duggan and Dan Moriarty approached the Board of Selectmen. Mr. Duggan explained they are here tonight requesting two amounts for two different projects.
The first project Mr. Duggan explained is a display case for trophies and plaques.  When the Jr. /Sr. High School closed, all the awards, picture plaques, Wester Mass. and State trophies, and everything else was packed in boxes, moved to the new High School, and stored in a closet. 
Mr. Duggan stated he and a group of people have been extremely concerned about everything packed away deteriorating from being stuffed in boxes for this long period of time. A small committee was formed, and they have received the blessing of the Superintendent and Principal, to take all the plaques and trophies and place them on display in the new High School. 

Mr. Duggan noted there are approximately ninety plus picture plaques from 1979 to current. The display case will be installed in the lobby by the cafeteria and the gymnasium and down the hallway. The money they are requesting for this project, $2,500 basically covers the cost incurred for the materials to build the new cases that will have slat wall backs for attaching shelving that can be adjusted, with glass fronts. This project is approximately $4,000/$4,500 for the materials and items needed for the completion of this project. Some items have been donated, and funds are being raised from other sources.

Mr. Duggan said the Athletic Boosters are involved in this project and fully support it; however they are trying not to take funds from them as the Athletic Boosters use their funds for equipment, etc.
Mr. Duggan stated the second project is for the Hall of Fame Inductions, scheduled for Saturday, October 3rd. This year, the inductions will be held in the cafeteria at the High School to tie it in with the rededication of the awards hallway. Next year the inductions ceremony will go back to being held at the Valhalla.
Mr. Duggan noted they would like to request $750 from the Gifts to the Town Account to use on the rental of the tables and Chairs for this years’ induction ceremony. They will bring in their own caterer and no alcohol will be served.

Mr. Duggan noted the old display cabinets will be used elsewhere by the schools. The new cases will be mounted to the wall, whereas the old cases where freestanding cases. The old cases where about a foot and a half to two feet out, whereas the new cases are only going to come out about ten to twelve inches from the wall, taking up less room.

Mr. Morrell thanked Mr. Duggan and Mr. Moriarty for doing this and thought it was a great, worthwhile endeavor.

Mr. Harrison made a motion to approve the sum of $2,500 from the Gifts to the Town awards display case at the High School, and $750 for the Hall of Fame Inductions Ceremony this year. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was so VOTED.
Appointments to Joint Transportation Committee:
Mr. Morrell explained forty-three cities and towns from the state participate in the Joint Transportation Committee through the Pioneer Valley Planning Commission in deciding how federal roads monies are spent each year, and get put on a TIP (Transportation Improvement Program). Each city and town has one representative and one alternate representative. Mr. Morrell noted he has been the representative for years, and former Town Administrator Gretchen Neggers was the alternate. Mr. Brassard stated recently he is willing to be the alternate member.
Mr. Harrison made a motion to appoint John Morrell as the representative and Evan Brassard as the alternate representative on the Pioneer Valley Planning Commission Joint Transportation Committee effective July 1, 2015 through June 30, 2016. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was so VOTED.

Carpenter Road Petition for Speed Limit Study:
Mr. Morrell explained twenty-four residents signed a speed limit study for Carpenter Road, for the length from Brimfield Road to Cushman Street/Pease Avenue. The current speed limit is 40 mph, which would make it too hard to safely make the turns, and Mr. Morrell noted he agrees it should be looked into.
Mr. Harrison made a motion to approve the speed limit study for Carpenter Road. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was so VOTED.

Treasurer’s Office Position Title Change Discussion:
Mr. Brassard explained in the past, some of the Human Resource duties were placed on the Town Administrator.  These duties have been shaved off to the Treasurer’s Office, and now when Ms. Pedro wants to speak with someone regarding an employee or a background check, they refuse to speak with her and want to speak with the Town Administrator, who used to handle these duties. The title change for Ms. Pedro to Human Resource Director will alleviate that problem and professionalize the position so it won’t fall back on Mr. Brassard.
Also, currently if the Town Treasurer is out of the office, especially for any length of time, no one can assume that position. Changing the title of the Finance Assistant in that office to Assistant Treasurer and Human Resources Assistant will alleviate that problem as well. This title change is similar to the positions in the Accounting Office, Collector’s Office, and Assessor’s Office.

Mr. Harrison made a motion to change the position from Town Treasurer to Town Treasurer/Human Resources Director and from Human Resources/Finance Assistant to Assistant Treasurer/Human Resources Assistant effective immediately through June 30, 2016. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was so VOTED. 

There wasn’t any other business to come before the Board.

Correspondence was read and completed.

At 7:35, Mr. Harrison made a motion to adjourn from open session. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was so VOTED.

_______________________________

Edward S. Harrison, Clerk
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